Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governor Meeting held on Tuesday 10th May
Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs N Till, Mrs S Woodburn, Mrs L Sharp, Mr N Sharp, Mrs G Deane, Mrs L Grieves, Rev’d Cooper, Mrs J Bratt, Mrs L Brockbank, Mrs M Inchmore.

Apologies:  Mr D Adair

Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest in respect of Agenda items.

Minutes of the last meeting:  Minutes of the meeting held on 8th February 2011 were proposed as a true record by Mrs L Sharp and seconded by Mrs L Grieves.  All governors voted in favour.

Mr G Beaumont arrived.

Matters Arising:  There were no matters arising.

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook told the governors that the Single Status process was at the 2nd appeal stage and that he would keep them informed.  

There were no questions regarding the Headteacher’s Report.

Mr Cook attended a presentation in Sunderland about becoming a ‘Teaching School’.  Mr Cook explained the Government initiative to appoint 100 schools with the remit to work alongside partner schools to develop educational progress and curriculum and for the ‘teaching school’ to help ‘lower achieving schools’ to improve standards.  Mr Cook explained that Arnside is already involved in both a local consortium of schools, which was started during our time as a ‘Beacon School’ and as a National Leader of Education with a school in Carlisle.  He has applied for Arnside to become a ‘Teaching School’ but at the time of applying there had already been well over 1000 applications for the 100 places.  For the successful schools there is a grant of £60,000 payable in the first year with some starting the scheme as early as September 2011 with a further tranche in April 2012.

Mr Cook also told the governing body that he had received a letter from Ofsted to say that unless there was a substantial drop in standards Arnside will not be receiving an inspection for the foreseeable future.

Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont delivered the following figures:

Barclays Community Account




2,469.29

CCLA Investment Management Ltd




3,482.04

As @ 30/12/10 Annie Inchboard Memorial Scholarship Fund 

(331 shares) (this also pays approx. £11 per month dividend)
3338.30 







Total


9289.63

Buildings Report:  Mr Cook reported that the school is in good order.  The premises were tested for Radon earlier this year and because some of the readings were higher than expected the Local Authority have again put measuring devices in these locations.  A discussion followed about ‘high’ levels of Radon in this locality as being the norm but that there is no risk to health.  Mr Cook will keep the governors informed of any further communications.

Budget 2011 – 2012:  Mr Dudley distributed a copy of the projected budget to each governor present and said that this was in line with other budgets and that he expected around a £3000 surplus for the year.

A discussion took place about the budget implications with the nursery due to start in September 2011.  Mr Cook explained that it was unlikely that we would receive any money for the nursery pupils starting in September 2011 as this money had already been allocated to Milnthorpe Nursery, (where the children had been expected to attend).  We would receive money for children starting at the nursery in January 2012 and April 2012.  We will be appointing a part-time nursery teacher and classroom assistant.

We don’t need any building alterations but there will be an outlay for new resources for the nursery.

A vote was taken to accept the budget as it was presented with the proviso that it could be amended as necessary through the year.  This was proposed by Mrs Woodburn, seconded by Mrs Till and all governors voted in favour.

SATS 2011:  There was no boycott of SATS this year as the process is being reviewed. We are expecting high results but are unlikely to get 100% , we have predicted 90 – 95% in English and Maths at Level 4 and are satisfied that the pupils have worked hard to achieve these results.

School Meals:  Prior to this meeting Mr Cook had met Mrs Grieves to further discuss the possible provision of hot school meals.  Mr Cook had contacted Mr Barfoot, (HT at Natland School), a current provider of school meals to other primary schools.  After discussion with Mr Barfoot regarding direct costs and initial start up costs to Arnside School Mr Cook suggested to the governors that this service was not viable at Arnside and that the cost, to the school, of supplying hot meals was not sustainable. In addition to this Mr Cook explained that the implementation of Single Status has led to a significant increase in wages for kitchen staff which would increase costs still further.  It was agreed by the governing body that Mr Cook would send a note explaining this to all parents.

Academy Status:    Information about academy status had been distributed to all governors before the meeting and a discussion was led by Mr Cook who answered questions.  Rev’d David Cooper distributed a sheet outlining the conversion process and proceeded to give more details to governors.

A resolution was passed: ‘That the governing body have voted to pursue the application towards academy status’.  The Governing Body voted unanimously in favour of the resolution. 

It was agreed that a letter would be sent to parents with a reply slip to gauge opinion.  It was agreed that Mr Cook would continue to evaluate any information received regarding academy status.

Nursery Status:  Mr Cook told the governing body that the change of age range from 4 – 11 to 3 – 11 has been approved by the Local Authority.  An open afternoon was arranged for parents to have a look at the area where the nursery will be located.    So far we have received applications for 12 starters in September 2011; 4 in January 2012 and 2 in April 2012, if all the expressions of interest materialise we will have 24 pupils attending the nursery.  

Mr Cook said that there will be a stand-alone nursery class in the present Reception classroom; Mrs Dickinson’s class will move into Miss Addison’s room;  Miss Addison’s class will move to Mr Sharp’s classroom and Mr Sharp will move to the existing library area.

We will need to appoint a part-time nursery teacher and a part-time nursery classroom assistant, both posts temporary for one year.

A meeting has been arranged for Monday 23rd May at 5.30pm to review the responses to the academy status letter sent to parents and to look at applications for the part-time nursery teaching post, (0.5 temporary for one year)

AOB:  Mrs Inchmore listed the governors where the terms of office expire on the 31st August 2011 and on the 30th November 2011 and has asked if they wish to continue in their roles.  Self Declaration forms were completed by three of the governors at the meeting.

The date of the next meeting is to be arranged on Monday 23rd May.

Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 9.05pm.

Signed:  ………………………………………….

Date:  ………………………

Mr I Dudley, Chair of Governors

